
 

 

 
   

  
     

   
    

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Marine Safety Information Bulletin 

Commandant	 MSIB Number:  05-14 
U.S. Coast Guard Date: March 05, 2014 
Inspections and Compliance Directorate Contact:  Mr. John Sedlak 
2703 Martin Luther King Jr Ave, SE, STOP 7501 Phone: (202) 372-1240 
Washington, DC 20593-7501 E-Mail: CGCVC@uscg.mil 

Unannounced Examinations of Cruise Ships in 2014 
This bulletin is intended to notify concerned parties that U.S. Coast Guard Port State Control Officers will conduct 
unannounced examinations on a number of cruise ships for the remainder of 2014.  The purpose of this program is to 
increase oversight of cruise ships, considering the inherent risks associated with carrying large numbers of passengers at 
a significant distance from response assets.  

1.	 These examinations will be short in duration, and are designed to avoid delaying a cruise ship’s schedule unless 
deficiencies that impose inherent danger to the safety of passengers or the crew are discovered.  

2.	 The unannounced examinations will be separate from the normally scheduled Certificate of Compliance annual 
and periodic exams.  These examinations are designed to obtain a snapshot of the condition of the vessel at a 
time when the Coast Guard would not normally be onboard.  During these examinations, Port State Control 
Officers will conduct a walk-through of portions of the deck, galleys and machinery spaces (not the entire 
vessel) to spot check for obvious personal safety issues including, but not limited to: fire hazards; condition of 
fixed fire detection and firefighting equipment; condition of fire boundaries; condition and availability of 
lifesaving equipment; and/ or problems with means of escape such as locked doors in escape routes or restricted 
paths in stairways. 

Questions regarding this unannounced cruise ship examination program should be forwarded to the Coast Guard 
Office of Commercial Vessel Compliance, Foreign and Offshore Vessel Division (CG-CVC-2) at 202-372-1240 or 
by email at CGCVC@uscg.mil. 

Captain Jon Burton, U.S. Coast Guard Director of Inspections and Compliance (CG-5PC), sends. 
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This release has been issued for public information and notification purposes only. 
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